
 

 

These are the minutes from the March 8, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were Mr. 

John Dougherty – Chair, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino –Health Agent and Ms. 

Donna Tramontana – Administrative Assistant.  Mr. Walter Moran – Board Member was absent. 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

The Board reviewed the MEMA Mutual Aid Agreement. 

 

New Business: 

1. Mrs. White moved to approve the February 22, 2011 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted.   

 

The Board discussed the need for establishing guidelines for monthly water testing of public pool.  They will review 

proposed regulations at the next meeting. 

 

6:15 – Appointment – Chris Pongratz – Mr. Pongratz is applying for a Hanover Septic Installers Permit.  However, 

he is not permitted in any other town, which is typically a requirement.  Mr. Dougherty read the letter of 

recommendation from Robert Merrill of Merrill Associates regarding Chris Pongratz experience and knowledge.  

After discussing and Mr. Pongratz stating his experience, Mrs. White moved to allow Mr. Pongratz to apply to be a 

septic installer in the Town of Hanover, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted. 

 

The Board discussed the monthly testing results from the permitted food establishments that have soft serve ice 

cream or shake machines.  It has been noted that some establishments have elevated total coliform and plate counts.  

Mr. Marino will send a letter to these establishments reminding them they are getting close to the limits. 

 

Plans: 
53 Trailside Lane – Not approved, see comments from review consultant 

Lot 3-1, Map 28 Main Street – Not approved, see comments from review consultant 

 

Mr. Marino gave his update:    

1. West Hanover Pizzeria does not have anyone with a current Serv-Safe certification and is not in compliance 

with the new Allergy Awareness Regulations.  He will send a letter requesting their presence at the next 

Board meeting. 

2. There were two applicants for the advertised position of DMI Inspector.  He will invite both applicants to the 

next meeting for an interview. 

 

Mrs. White reviewed her continued research into “Guidelines for Health Hanover Restaurant Choices”.  Mr. Marino 

will run this by Town Council. 

 

Permits and Licenses signed 

 

Mrs. White moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

 


